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Let me now say a few words in English. 

1.

Ladies and gentlemen, welcome to today’s press announcement on the results of the Exchange Fund for 2009.  In 2009, the Exchange Fund recorded an investment income of HK$106.7 billion, an investment return of 5.9%.  Of the total amount, the gain from Hong Kong equities amounted to HK$48.9 billion, and the gain from other equities was HK$48.7 billion.  The Fund also recorded an exchange valuation gain of HK$9.8 billion as a result of the depreciation of US dollar against other major currencies.  A surge in US Treasury yields led to a small valuation loss on bond investments of HK$700 million. 

2.

Under the fee arrangement introduced in 2007, the payment to the Treasury in respect of the Fiscal Reserves in 2009 was HK$33.5 billion.  After deducting this fee and other expenses, the accumulated surplus of the Exchange Fund increased by HK$72.8 billion to HK$553.3 billion in 2009.
3.

Looking back, although the Exchange Fund recorded its second-highest investment return ever in terms of amount, 2009 was a very turbulent year for the financial markets.  You may recall that the stock markets were at their lowest levels in the first quarter of 2009 — on the ninth of March, the Hang Seng Index dropped to around 11,300 points whereas the Dow Jones Industrial Index to 6,500 points.  Against this backdrop, the Exchange Fund recorded an investment loss of HK$33.5 billion in the first quarter of 2009.  From the second quarter, the global economy and financial system gradually stabilised as the massive stimulus packages in the advanced economies began to take effect.  The strong rebound in the following three quarters in the global equity markets, including Hong Kong, contributed close to HK$100 billion to the investment income of the Exchange Fund.
4.

Looking into 2010, the prospects for the global financial markets are far from certain.  While there is a modest recovery in the global economy, its sustainability remains to be seen.  The global financial system has stabilised but its recovery is not without fragility.  In particular, global banks are expected to face increasing pressure to meet capital and other financing needs in the coming two to three years.  In addition, the performance of the financial markets is clouded by the considerable uncertainty about the timing of the exit from monetary easing.  In sum, I expect that the uncertainties surrounding the movements of interest rates, international fund flows and exchange rates may lead to considerable volatility in global asset markets in 2010.
5.

Given these substantial risks in the financial markets and the conservative investment objectives of the Exchange Fund, 2010 will not be a year for high ambitions.  My colleagues in the HKMA and I will continue to manage the investment of the Exchange Fund with great caution and prudence in accordance with the established investment objectives determined by the Exchange Fund Advisory Committee.
6.

Thank you.
